

December 9, 2021
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for December 9, 2021, was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Harold Best, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Harold Best, Fred Buckholtz, Matt McSparren, Chad Findlay (Township Manager), Ted Williams (Roadmaster), Mike R Erwin (Utility Supervisor), and Eric Heil (Code Enforcement/Zoning Officer). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – None.
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Harold Best - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes, Matt McSparren-yes).
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 11.23.21 – Harold Best asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the November 23, 2021, meeting. Being none, Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Fred Buckholtz, motion carried (Harold Best - yes, Fred Buckholtz -yes, Matt McSparren-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Harold Best asked if there were any questions on the expenditures. Being none, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren. Motion carried. (Harold Best - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes, Matt McSparren-yes).
3.   PERSONS ON THE AGENDA –   NONE
       4.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
Road Master – Ted Williams reported that his crew plowed and salted roads 5 days. They spread (32) 10- ton loads and (14) 1-ton loads accumulating 76 hours of overtime. He said that his crew worked 13 days picking up 45 loads of leaves. He also said he was having trouble with the traffic signal at US 322 and State Route 257. He is having Bruce & Merrilee repair a control box.
Utility Supervisor – Mike R Erwin stated that his crew completed a water tap for the new Log Cabin restaurant building, changed a main line valve that was leaking on Roseland Ave., flushed hydrants, and unplugged a sewer main. He also said a hydrant at Wal-Mart is out of service, but it is one of their private ones. His crew has also been inspecting the sewer job on West Ave. and they have been preparing the new utility truck for service.
 Zoning/Code Enforcement – Chad Findlay gave the Zoning Officer report due to Eric Heil being at a hearing. Chad said that 4 permits were issued totaling $243,900 in fees bringing the year-to-date construction total to $5,650,368. Chad also announced that Eric and the Economic Development Committee are planning an Outdoor Expo at the Cranberry Mall March 11th -13th and they are currently registering vendors. Matt McSparren suggested the Economic Development Committee using some of the budgeted Economic Development money towards the Expo. Chad said once the budget is approved, they can use it for that.
Township Manager – Chad Findlay reported that an Executive Session was held November 23rd to discuss personnel matters. He then presented the previously proposed and advertised Dog Boarding Zoning Amendment Ordinance   #262 for approval. Harold Best made a motion to approve, and Fred Buckholtz seconded the motion. (All voted in favor.)  (Harold Best - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes, Matt McSparren-yes). Chad then presented previously proposed and advertised Dog Barking Ordinance Amendment #253. Matt McSparren made a motion to approve, and Fred Buckholtz seconded the motion. (All voted in favor.)  (Harold Best - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes, Matt McSparren-yes). Chad then asked the Supervisors for approval of the proposed meeting schedule for 2022. Harold Best made a motion to accept the proposed dates and Matt McSparren seconded the motion. (All voted in favor.) (Harold Best - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes, Matt McSparren-yes). Chad then asked the Supervisors to move forward with two-year end Resolutions for the Reality Transfer Tax (Resolution 8-21) and the Delinquent Tax Collection (Resolution 9-21). Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve Resolution 8-21 and Matt McSparren seconded the motion. (All voted in favor.)  Harold Best then made a motion to approve Resolution 9-21 and Fred Buckholtz seconded the motion. (All voted in favor.) (Harold Best - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes, Matt McSparren-yes). Chad then announced the Hudson Group is terminating the option agreement for the property near UPMC where they planned a retirement complex. They were denied grant funding again and do not wish to submit another application. Chad also announced that the Township received a $3,471 refund as a result of a Workers Comp Audit.
       5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE

       6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – NONE
The meeting was adjourned at 10:48AM. The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be December 23, 2021, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Chad Findlay 
Township Manager

